
SENATE No. 268.

Senate, May 9, 1882.

The Committe on Military Affairs respectfully report that,
in accordance with sect. 89 of chap. 14 of the Public Stat-
utes, they visited the State Arsenal and Camp-Ground at
South Framingham on Wednesday, the 3d inst., having de-
layed their visit until this late date in order to see the
ground under circumstances which would enable them to
report upon its condition.

The Committee find the buildings and State property in
excellent order, and showing evidence of care and systematic
management.

With regard to the camp-ground, the use of the past eight
years, and the ravages of a worm or grub which made its
appearance in the neighborhood last year, have caused great
damage to the grass, and that part of the field occupied for
the annual camps of the militia is, in many places, entirely
bare of grass, and consequently dusty and hardly suited to
the purposes of encampment or parade. This evil, it is
thought, can only be remedied by ploughing up and seeding
down that portion of the field and keeping troops off of it
for at least two years. This would involve a considerable
expense, but would be ultimately repaid by the increased
crop of grass to be obtained from the field; and the Com-
mittee recommend that this report be printed and referred
to the next General Court for such action as may be required.

The Committee also recommend that such sums as may be
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received by the Adjutant-General for rental of portion of
the arsenal buildings at Cambridge (about three hundred
dollars per annum) be appropriated for the payment of
necessary repairs and care of the buildings, and for that
purpose report the accompanying Resolve.

For the Committee,

W. H. HAILE.



1882.] 3RESOLVE.

RESOLVE

Concerning the Repair of Buildings at the State Arsenal in
Cambridge.

Resolved, That such sums as may be received by the
'idjutant-General for the rent of any portion of the bulld-
ogs at the State Arsenal in Cambridge be, and the same are
hereby, appropriated for the payment of necessary repairs and
care of such buildings and grounds.

(tommomumltl) of iftassacljusetts.

In the Year One Thousand Eight Hundred and Eighty-two.




